

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors

FROM: Carla Hass

DATE: January 3, 2022

RE: Caldor Recovery update

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El Dorado's recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center's (ROC) co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me.

Environmental Management Department

Alternate Program

- 30 applications submitted
- 30 work plans submitted
- 2 work plans awaiting revisions
- 2 work plans incomplete due to snow
- 2 work plans under review
- 11 properties cleaned and sampled (awaiting lab results)

ROE Team

• Finalized and transmitted the Disaster Inventory to Cal OES as required, in coordination with Land use and IT.

USFS Land:

• USFS approved the plan and letter EMD drafted to send to their permittees for cleaning up their properties. Planning is underway for a virtual information seminar to inform the permitees of the cleanup process they will be required to take.

HHSA

- Caldor Staffing Update:
 - The HHSA Housing Social Worker recruitment will have interviews in early January.
 - o The Mental Health Worker will be posted through HR within the week.
- HHSA Caldor Email Addresses:
 - No new inquiries to the HHSA Caldor email. This continues to somewhat surprise staff as the email addresses are promoted online, through our Caldor County webpage, at community meetings, and through our HHSA staff and community partners to their clients.
- SBA Disaster Loan:
 - o The SBA Disaster Loan Outreach Center in Placerville closed 12/30/2021 but will continue to accept applications through the beginning of February.
- Salvation Army Disaster Case Management Agreement:
 - o The DCM draft agreement is expected to be approved by Salvation Army the week of 1/3/22

Land Use:

• Worked in conjunction with EMD and to finalize the Disaster Inventory for the State.